Special Community Bulletin



No 41/21

Tuesday, 16 November 2021

Dear Parents and Carers,

A Confirmed Case of COVID-19

Our School has been notified that a child has tested positive for COVID-19.

The child was at School last Friday and it is likely to have been infectious during this period.

One class has been impacted: 4 Gold.

Parents of children in this class have been contacted and instructed to get their children tested as soon as possible.

These classes will not be able to attend school until I have informed families that it is safe to do so.

If your child is not in the above-mentioned class, there is no cause for alarm, and it is safe for your child to be at school.

We will continue to take every possible precaution and our existing COVIDSafe measures, such as ventilation of indoor space, hand hygiene and masks remain in place.

Please continue to monitor your children's health, and if they have any symptoms such as fever, cough, sore throat or shortness of breath get them tested.

No other action is required at this time.

If you or anyone in your family develops even the mildest of symptoms, please get tested.

NEARBY TESTING SITES

Coolaroo Testing Hub Home Co, 1550 Pascoe Vale Road,		Coolaroo Respiratory Clinic	
		512 Barry Road, Coolaroo.	
Coolaroo		·	
		Opening Hours	
Opening Ho	urs	Monday: 9:00 AM - 1:00 PM	
Monday:	8:00 AM - 8:00 PM	Tuesday: 9:00 AM - 1:00 PM	
Tuesday:	8:00 AM - 8:00 PM	Wednesday: 9:00 AM - 1:00 PM	
Wednesday:	8:00 AM - 8:00 PM	Thursday: 9:00 AM - 1:00 PM	
Thursday:	8:00 AM - 8:00 PM	Friday: 9:00 AM - 1:00 PM	
Friday:	8:00 AM - 8:00 PM	Saturday: closed	
Saturday:	8:00 AM - 8:00 PM	Sunday: closed	
Sunday:	8:00 AM - 8:00 PM		
ŕ		Note: Appointment required call 8840 0800	

We are committed to doing everything we can to contain and slow the spread of the virus and ensure the health and safety of our whole school community.

The Department of Health has recently introduced new procedures for responding to positive cases in a school. The school will not close at the moment, the priority is to get all impacted children and staff tested as soon as possible. The Department of Health will notify me should they want to take any further action.

I will continue to keep you informed as further updates become available.

Thank you for your ongoing support and cooperation.

Please do not hesitate to contact the school if you have any questions.

Yours sincerely,

Paul Sedunary

Principal

نشرة مدرسية خاصة

ألأعزاء أولياء الأمور،

حالة مؤكدة مصابة بكوفيد 19

تم إعلام مدرستنا بأن نتيجة اختبار لكوفيد 19 لأحد طلابنا كانت موجبة.

كان الطفل في المدرسة يومي الخميس والجمعة الماضيين ومن المحتمل أن يكون معديًا خلال هذه الفترة.

تأثر صف واحد: الصف ألرابع كولد

تم الاتصال بأولياء أمور الأطفال في هذه الصفوف وتوجيههم لإجراء فحوصات لأطفالهم في أسرع وقت ممكن. لن يتمكن هذا الصف من الالتحاق بالمدرسة حتى يتم إبلاغ العائلات أنه من الآمن القيام بذلك.

إذا لم يكن طفلك في الصف المذكورة أعلاه ، فلا داعي للقلق ، ومن الآمن أن يكون طفلك في المدرسة.

سنستمر في اتخاذ كل الاحتياطات الممكنة وستظل التدابير الأمنة الحالية الخاصة بنا ، مثل تهوية المناطق الداخلية ، ونظافة اليدين و ولبس الأقنعة .

يرجى الاستمرار في مراقبة صحة أطفالك ، وإذا ظهرت عليهم أي أعراض مثل الحمى أو السعال أو التهاب الحلق أو ضيق التنفس ، قم بإجراء فحوصات لهم.

لا يوجد إجراء آخر مطلوب في هذا الوقت.

إذا ظهرت عليك أنت أو أي شخص في عائلتك حتى أخف الأعراض ، فيرجى إجراء الاختبار.

مراكز الفحص القريبة:

کولارو Coolaroo Testing Hub

Home Co, 1550 Pascoe Vale Road,

Coolaroo

Opening Hours

Monday:8:00 AM - 8:00 PMTuesday:8:00 AM - 8:00 PMWednesday:8:00 AM - 8:00 PMThursday:8:00 AM - 8:00 PMFriday:8:00 AM - 8:00 PMSaturday:8:00 AM - 8:00 PMSunday:8:00 AM - 8:00 PM

کولارو Coolaroo Respiratory Clinic

512 Barry Road, Coolaroo.

Opening Hours

Monday:9:00 AM - 1:00 PMTuesday:9:00 AM - 1:00 PMWednesday:9:00 AM - 1:00 PMThursday:9:00 AM - 1:00 PMFriday:9:00 AM - 1:00 PM

Saturday: closed Sunday: closed

Note: Appointment required call 8840 0800

نحن ملتزمون ببذل كل ما في وسعنا لاحتواء وإبطاء انتشار الفيروس وضمان صحة وسلامة مجتمع مدرستنا بأكمله.

أدخلت وزارة الصحة مؤخرًا إجراءات جديدة للاستجابة للحالات الإيجابية في المدرسة. لن تغلق المدرسة في الوقت الحالي ، والأولوية هي اختبار جميع الأطفال والموظفين المتأثرين في أسرع وقت ممكن. ستقوم وزارة الصحة بإعلامنا إذا أرادوا اتخاذ أي إجراء آخر.

سأستمر في إطلاعك على آخر المستجدات مع توفر المزيد من التحديثات.

شكرا لك على دعمك وتعاونك المستمر.

من فضلك لا تتردد في الاتصال بالمدرسة إذا كان لديك أي أسئلة.

تفضلوا بقبول فائق الاحترام،

بول سيدينيري

مدير المدرسة